WASCO COUNTY UNDERGROUND

COORDINATING COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES

January 19, 2010
8:00 a.m. @ Shari’s Restaurant
Attendance:

Paul Titus

Northern Wasco County PUD
Ed Ortega

Northern Wasco County PUD

Brenda Huskey

City of The Dalles

Dale McCabe

City of The Dalles
Jim Schwinof

Q-Life
Delbert Nicholson
ODOT 
Mike Richardson
The Dalles Irrigation District
Arthur Smith

Wasco County Public Works

Jeff McCall

Wasco County Public Works

Jeb Miller

Chenowith PUD

Don Patterson

NW Natural

Bill Ketchum

Crestline Construction

Greg Jensen

Crestline Construction

The meeting was called to order at 8:02 a.m. by President, Mike Richardson.  
Minutes:

Minutes of the December meeting were approved as submitted.

Treasurer’s Report:
Balance is the same as last month--$3,356.55.  Arthur will be sending out the council due notices around the first part of February.  Dues remain $40/year.     
Damage Report:
No damages were reported for December but Charter Communications and Century Link did not submit reports.
Arthur gave us a 2009 damage summary with the most damages (42%) occurring because of the failure to hand expose. For those that reported—4,545 locates were received and 12 damages occurred.
Old Business:

None.
New Business:

Issues with the new locator for Locate, Inc., Vern Mitchell, were discussed.  Bill Ketchum said Crestline’s issues with him have been the inaccuracy of the locates, the time frames and his bad attitude and unwillingness to mark if he has better things to do.  Greg has pictures and documentation from the Hood River job.  Crestline did not want to file an RA because of the fines which ultimately Locate, Inc. will have to pay but they feel something needs to change soon with this situation. 
Don Patterson also felt Vern’s bad attitude was unacceptable and he will do a Q & A on him to see what is occurring.  Don would appreciate anyone with problems call him direct.  Don and Arthur both felt Locate, Inc. needs to hire more help.
Dale is aware of the fiber optic line on 3rd street that runs the entire length of 3rd street but it is not being located when a locate is generated.  Dale had a meeting with Eric Orton, design engineer for Sunset Peak, LLC, and he made a call to their home office and was told the line is up and running.  The City has delayed this project for about a month because the line is not being located and calls have been made to try and find someone to do the locating. Jim Schwinof suggested we call the end user and have them make the call.  Paul said we could file an RA against Sunset Peak LLC because they are not a member of the one call center and by law they have to join.  Paul has a contact who is associated with the line whom he will inform of the law and the consequences and Bill has a contact also associated with the line he will e-mail.  Don told everyone to document all conversations with/about Sunset Peak, LLC.
Bill felt we should send them a letter from our council first so Dale will look up the address on the
R-O-W permit and send it to Paul and Mike so they can formulate a letter.  Dale will have Gene Parker, City Attorney, look it over before we send it to Sunset Peak.  The letter will then be sent onto other council members who will use their own letterhead and each will send another letter to Sunset Peak, LLC.  
Dale brought a question to the council—who does the locating on private development construction projects that have water, sewer and storm going in but are not completed enough for the city to take over ownership?  The City normally does not take over ownership of utilities until asbuilts, and a pressure test and bac T have been done.  This question will need to be asked at each preconstruction meeting so the City and the contractor will know at what stage each utility can be taken over without the whole project having to be completed.   Each project will have to be reviewed on a case by case basis.

Bill asked Don Patterson when does NW Natural take ownership and Don said after the line is installed and there is gas in it.  Paul read from page 21 in the standards manual where it says, in areas of ongoing excavation or construction operators shall mark newly installed underground facilities immediately upon placement.  And, if a sub contractor is working on the project but does not belong to the one call center, he will not get the locate ticket.
Paul updated us on the OUNC Meeting that was held last Wednesday in Portland.  Locate numbers are up over this time last year. One Call Concept’s contract was renewed.  Rates are going to be increased.  If a utility receives a locate via fax, it will cost 25 cents more per locate.  If you receive less than 50 locates during the calendar year, you will see no increase.  The OUNC figures they lose $87,000 a year in revenue because utilities are still receiving locates by fax instead of receiving them via e-mail. Paul said PUD receives their locates at one e-mail address but two people receive the e-mail and it automatically prints at one of their computers.
There will be a seminar in Coos Bay in May.  The OUNC is looking for a part-time administrative assistant to help out.  There will be no rodeo in 2010.  Gary Hyatt was honored for his in-service time with a plaque and gift certificate.  He was the last of the original 1995 members.  He is now helping the WTC in Washington state write their laws. Don Patterson is now serving a 4-year tem on the OUNC board.   
Round Table:

 Paul Titus & Ed Ortega - Northern Wasco County PUD

· Installing new conduit to the transformer and re-feed at Ideal Homes
· Replacing direct bury lines at 15th & Shearer
Dale McCabe - City of The Dalles Public Works
· Preconstruction meeting for Terminal Reservoir— notice to proceed issued for February 16th.  Start date is March 1st.  Scheduled completion within 420 days
· Winter maintenance 
· Continuing the design of 3rd Street. Project will be advertised this spring.  All utilities need to get their work done before then
· Re-doing the sanitary sewer on Court Street between 7th and 10th
· Re-doing sanitary sewer on Federal Street between 7th and 10th 
Jeff McCall and Arthur Smith – Wasco County Public Works
· Clearing brush and winter maintenance
Greg Jensen – Crestline Construction

· Roundabout construction should begin shortly and Brewery Grade will be closed again
· Completing more phases of Lone Pine.  MCMC building should be done soon
· Terminal Reservoir to start in March
· Project for Farmer’s Irrigation in Hood River
· Construct trailhead for Riverfront Trail in Lyle
Delbert Nicholson - ODOT
· Fifteenmile Creek Bridge repair
· Mosier Creek Bridge repair
· Winter maintenance
Jim Bailey – Wasco Electric Coop (via e-mail)
· Maintenance and miscellaneous services

· Their contractor is working on the Bakeoven job from Bakeovern Creek to the new BPA Compensation Station
Jim Schwinof – Q-Life
· North Sky Communications is putting in the tracer wire for Q-Life and the project is going pretty fast.  Will do GPS to update maps and Public Works will do locates when completed
Mike Richardson – The Dalles Irrigation District

· Winter maintenance

Don Patterson – NW Natural

· Normal maintenance

Jeb Miller – Chenowith PUD

· Potholing

· Several new hydrants being installed
With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:14 a.m.
Respectfully submitted, 
Brenda Huskey, Secretary
